
No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CMD/2022/                      Date: 07.04.2022 
 
To  

Shri P. K. Purwar ji,  
CMD BSNL,  
New Delhi -110001.  

 
Sub: Request for Keep in abeyance the orders regarding relieving of the Executives from 

the Borrowing Circle(s) in Junior Accounts Officer (JAO) Grade (working on 
Temporary transfer basis under Rule-9 of transfer Policy) in the interest of the 
Company and on BSNL Service Ground, on prevailing Spouse joining and on Medical 
Grounds of Self, Spouse & Parents as per BSNL Executive’s Transfer Policy.  

Ref:  BSNL CO-PERS/14/11/2021-PERS.LEGAL dated 04.04.2022    
 
Respected Sir,  
 
We would like to draw your kind attention on the subject matter wherein 66 Junior Accounts 
Officers have been repatriated & relieved off from the borrowing Circle(s) to their Parent 
Circle(s) by Corporate Office on completion of 3 years of service in the borrowing circles. 
 
In this regard we would like to submit that on many of the following Criteria, the letter under 
reference may kindly be either cancelled or keep in abeyance for one more year. 
 

1. Almost all of the Borrowing Circles are marked as staff shortage Circles, gravely in 
demand of Officers from Accounts Grade for turnaround performance of the Circles. 
 

2. Audit and Accounts closure for the Financial Year 2021-22 is in full swing in BSNL and 
almost all these Executives in Accounts wing are heavily engaged with the activities. 
Any kind of their transfer from the present portfolio would affect the timely Closure 
of Annual Accounts. 
 

3. Presence of a great percentage of these Officers are frantically demanded by their 
Home Town due to Individual Medical Grounds, Medical Grounds of their Spouse or 
old aged Parents and small Children.  
 

4. All the Young Talented Officers are desperately engaging to build up their future to 
begin with and empathetic consideration for the same may kindly be extended to the 
performing officers in the lofty interest of BSNL. 



 
In view of the above facts, we would request your good-self to kindly consider this case on 
Sympathetic and Humanitarian grounds and cause to issue necessary instructions to the 
officers concerned so that the order for reliving off the officials and repatriate these JAOs, 
under reference, may be cancelled or keep in abeyance for at-least one more year. 
 
With kind regards, 
 
 
 

  
 

Copy for kind information and necessary action to:  
1. Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, Director (HR), BSNL Board New Delhi-110001. 
2. Ms Yojana Das, Director (Finance) BSNL Board New Delhi-110001 
3. Shri R.K. Goyal, PGM (Pers), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi-110001.  
4. Ms Anita Johri, PGM (SR) BSNL CO, New Delhi-110001.  
5. Shri Saurabh Tyagi, Sr.GM (Estt.) BSNL CO, New Delhi-110001. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


